CHARTER AMBASSADORS
FOR CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE

Did you know? Our Year 6 Nunga Students are part of
the 2024 Charter Ambassador Program!

The SA Government made a law to support
children to be happy, safe and well. The
Charter is part of this law. A group of
children went to a workshop and discussed
what the most important things were for
children to live a good life. Children’s voices
were listened to, respec’red and valued. The
Charter came up with 5 key areas -
Wellbeing, Health, Safety, Education and
Preparing for adulthood. Under these key
areas are conditions that all children in SA

can and should have (refer to page 2).

So the SA Government and other adults
consider what is important to children
when they make decisions.

On Tuesday 19th March, we were invited to Government House and were
welcomed into the program by Her Excellency Frances Adamson (South
Australia’s Governor). We were fortunate enough to be taken on a tour

around Government House and enjoyed delicious canape’s on arrival. We
then walked over to the Festival Centre where we engaged in our first

3 vorkshop. We listened to a very inspirational guest speaker; David Chikwuba

k| who is a wellbeing counsellor for young people. He shared stories about the

importance of our identity and what it means to be a good leader.

Next term, we will be heading to Parliament
House to engage in conversations around
the 5 key areas for all children in SA to
have a good life, now in the future. We will

have the opportunity to share our voices

and have our ideas heard.



